Town of Stonington

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public 

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

November 17, 2008

The monthly meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on November 17, 2008, at the Stonington Police Station.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, David Christina, Stephen Singer, and invited guest First Selectman Ed Haberek.

Absent:  David Christina and Tony Cassata.

(1) Call to Order/Approval of Minutes



George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.  Charles Ballato motioned to approve the minutes of October 24, 2008, seconded by Stephen Singer and the motion carried unanimously.
(2)  LOCIP Funds

George Brennan reported that a letter has been received from the state indicating that e-documentation cannot be funded through LOCIP.  It does not fall under capital improvement.

(3)  New Business

First Selectman Ed Haberek recommended scheduling a meeting with the chairman of the K-12 School Building Committee, the Board of Finance, and a member of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities to begin a dialogue to formulate a plan two to three years out.  First Selectman Ed Haberek stated he will be getting all the bonding information in relation to the Town’s credit for the next five years.  Once that information is received, he will schedule a meeting.
George Brennan questioned if the Committee should proceed with the RFP.  First Selectmen Ed Haberek responded that the Committee should proceed.  In three years bonding for the high school will return to the pre-bonding level.
It was the consensus of the Committee to proceed with the RFP so that goals can be established.  The Committee members will review the RFP and submit comments to First Selectman Ed Haberek by December 8, 2008, so that it can be forwarded to legal counsel.  The Committee will finalize the RFP at its next meeting.  Stephen Singer stated the Committee will need a boiler plate for the solicitation process.    First Selectman Ed Haberek will obtain that information for the Committee.

First Selectman Ed Haberek provided an update on e-documentation.  There is between 2.1 and 2.3 million pages of documentation and approximately 9,500 and 9,600 maps to be scanned.  The cost to outsource this project out is up to 15 to 17 cents per page, which will be almost $500,000.  The price would include prepping documents, maps numbered, pickup and return.   Much of the documentation in the vault is in the three to five year retention period.  To send the documents out would funds would be needed immediately.  George Sylvestre will be the project manager and is putting together a process to have a floating clerical staff person.  The Committee discussed hiring per diem staff or students.  The most feasible solution is to buy the trailer and the scanning material would be part of the capital package.  LOCIP funds could be used.   The trailer will cost approximately $12,400 to $12,500.  This will allow for a meeting room when the boxes are moved.
Stephen Singer stated it is most important to have a process in place, a champion, with completion dates established.  The requirements for retention of documents should be obtained before purchasing the trailer.  First Selectman, Ed Haberek, stated at the next meeting George Sylvestre will present the process, timeline, and an implementation plan to have the trailer in place by January.  The Committee will vote on the e-documentation and implementation plan at its next meeting. 
(4)  Adjournment
The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities will be December 15, 2008.  Charles Ballato motioned to adjourn at 7:55 p.m., seconded by Stephen Singer, and the motion carried unanimously.  
Submitted by,

____________________________                            _____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                    George Brennan, Chairman
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